

## Williams, Elmer William 1895 WI – 1958 IL

1. NAME OF DECEASED—LAST—FIRST—MIDDLE (Print or type)		APPLICATION FOR HEADSTONE OR MARKER	
WILLIAMS, ELMER W.		12. EMBLEM (Check one) 13. CHECK TYPE REQUIRED	
2. ENLISTMENT DATE (Month, Day, Year) 3. DISCHARGE	SE DATE (Month, Day, Year)	CHRISTIAN (Latin Cross)	
7-26-1917 NG 5-29-1919 HON.		☐ HEBREW (Star of David) ☐ FLAT MARBLE MARKER ☐ NONE ☐ FLAT GRANITE MARKER	
4. SERVICE NO. 5. PENSION O	OR VA CLAIM NO.	☐ FLAT BRONZE MARKER	
251 018 unknown		14. SHIP TO (Name and address of person who will transport stone or marker to cemetery) Pineview Cemetery Reach Road	
6. STATE 7. GRADE	8. MEDALS	Waukegan, Illinois	
Tilinois Cpl Cpl	unknown	IS FREIGHT STATION Waukegan, Illinois	
9. BRANCH OF SERVICE, COMPANY, REGIMENT, AND DIVISION OR SHIP  Army - Co. B. 107th Sup. Train		16. NAME AND LOCATION OF CEMETERY (City and State)	
		Pineview Cemetery . Wankegan, Illinois	
10. DATE OF BIRTH (Month, Day, Year) 11. DATE OF	DEATH (Month, Day, Year)	17. I CERTIFY THE APPLICANT FOR THIS STONE OR MARKER HAS MADE ARRANGEMENTS WITH ME TO TRANSPORT SAME TO THE CEMETERY.	
1-24-1895		SIGNATURAL SCHOOL SIGNATURES 17/3	
DO NOT WRITE HERE 18. NAME AN		S OF APPLICANT (Print or type)	
RECEIVED MAR 17 1958 Elsie E. W.		illiams, 832 Fulton Ave., Winthrop Harbor, I	
VERIFIED 19. I certify this applimember or former m		lication is submitted for a stone or marker for the unmarked grave of a deceased lember of the Armed Forces of the United States, soldiers of Union and Confederate	
WY-7904107 APR 25 1958 Armies of the Civil V I hereby agree to expense to the Govern		War, accept responsibility for properly placing the stone or marker at the grave at no	
ORDERED WEST CHELMSFORD, MASS.  SIGNATURE OF APPLICA		MIT Flair E (15: Plianes) DATE3-5-1958	

https://www.ancestry.com/imageviewer/collections/2375/images/40050\_2421402106\_0421-03895?pld=832898

#### Elmer W. Williams, 62, Winthrop Harbor, Dies Elmer W. Williams, 62, Winthrop Harbor, died Sunday at Victory Memorial Hospital, Waukegan, following a fiveweek illness. He was born in Kenosha Jan. 24, 1895, and moved to Winthrop Harbor 27 years ago. A fuel oil distributor, he was in business with his son at Winthrop Harbor. He attended the Winthrop Harbor Methodist Church and was a member of Garrett-Langvad Post 1187 of the American Legion, the Winthrop Harbor Lions Club and the Winthrop Harbor Chamber of Commerce.

Survivors include his widow, Elsie, a son, Robert, Winthrop Harbor; two brothers and four sisters, Raymond and Luman, both of Kenosha; Mrs. Laura Graves, San Ardo, Calif.; Mrs. Francis Dupons, Evanston, Ill.; Mrs. Alice Busse, Dubuque, Ia.; and Mrs. Medora Drysdale, Waukegan; and three grandchildren.

Obituary of Elmer William Williams – "Kenosha (WI) News" Tuesday 21 Jan 1958 p 7

Life:

Great Lottery for the Selection of the National Army of the United States Is On and Local Men Watch Returns From Washington With Great Interest During the Day

## LOUIS LOMBABDI FIRST FROM KENOSHA

Great Proportion of Numbers Effective in Kenosha Are
Held by Men of Foreign Birth—Alfred "Whitey"
Grosvenor Among the Early Men Called for Examination Before the Exemption Board—
Telephone Bells Are Kept Jingling by
Men Who Are Anxious to Know
Whether or Not They Are Called
for Service—Drawing Is to
Continue Late Tonight.

Excerpt:

3257—Joseph J. Lukowski, 460 Jenne St.
1095—Elmer W. Williams, 452 Edward.
2022—H. Mardirosian, 312 Wescott St.
3382—Christ W. Rean, 537 Grand Ave.
4306—Carl W. Olson, 1124 Selleck Ave.
4320—L. Montemuro, 675 Superior St.

"Kenosha (WI) News" Friday 20 Jul 1917 p 1

maintained in the camp.

Every day new surprises and new honors come to the members of Company "M." Recently Alex Palmer, one of the buglers, attracted such attention that he has been made solo cornetist in the regimental band, where he will sustain the musical reputation of the Kenosha unit. Personal mention is made in the letter of Elmer Williams, who was injured on the train which carried the soldiers from Kenosha and who has returned to camp in fine condition after two weeks at the Waukesha hospital. Arthur Van Loan has been absent from the ranks on a short furlough to Kenosha occasioned by the death of his father, George Van Lone.

"Kenosha (WI) News" Friday 24 Aug 1917 p 1

#### ALL SOLDIERS GONE

Co K Departed for Camp Saturday

-- Joined Here by Phillips and

Mellen Units.

The military spirit that has been prominent in the city the part featmonths is gone. It vanished Thursday with the departure of the last of Marshfield's militia units for the stat mobilization center, Camp Douglas, leaving at 11:15 a.m. This unit was Company K. On the same train, composed of ten coaches, two baggage cars and one caboose, were the Philips and Mellen companies, whose cars were transferred here from the Sou to the Omaha line.

The visiting soldiers arrived about a half an hour ahead of the scheduled time, 10:30 a m. The Phillips company, of which Ed. Witt of this city is the commander, detrained here and marched to the Omaha depot with the local company, while the Mellen company remained on bland the train during its transfer to the other line, after which they were allowed to go as they pleased until train time. Practically all of the Mellen and Phillips boys were unequipped.

A large crowd of people was at the dipot to bid the soldiers farewell. It was tearful parting for many.

Foilowing are the members of Company K:

Captain, William J. Mittlesteadt.
First Lieutenant, Fred Braem.
Second Lieutenant, John Konl.
First Sergeant, Ted Witt.
Mess Sergeant, Adolph Mittlesteadt.
Supply Sergeant, George C. Stauber.
Sergents—William Maass, Columbus
Vannedom, Archie C. Laut, Hallie
Dumas, Vernon Keily, Oakley Parkhill, Arthur May, Frank Lawohn.

Corporals—Mathias Wolf, Frank W. Smith, Chester M. Smith, Arthur P. Raleigh, Chester A. Purdy, William E. Pors, Ciarence M. Parish, Clemens-Ostertag, William Lamere, John Kleutsch, George Hart, Alvin Hansen, Fracey S. Greene, Fred W. Gortz, James Foy, Max Collins, Ray Anderson.

Cooks-Edward O. Stone, Edward T. Potter, Frank C. Coolewinski.

Mechanics-Edwin J. Sybeldon, Fred Sieger, Jr.

Buglers-Fony G. Sommers, Albert Winger.

First class privates—Melvin Anneson, Jay E. Cronin, Reynold Dettinger, Ray J. Eckes, Francis Firnsthal, Joseph Fleischman, Carl Flink, Otro Gorr, Carl Gust, James Hayes, Ray Hiller, Alfred Horn, John Kelly, Bradley Komers, Otto Kops, Jacob Kramer, William Laurence, Charles Martin, Edmund Mayville, Edwin Nelson, Fred Pacholke, Rabert Pete, John Polysbinski, William Popp, Earl Ringquist, Lloyd Smith, Lincoln Tutte, Irvin Wendt.

Privates-Airian Sylvester, Arthur Bidwell, E Iward Boyer, Glenn Cotter. ill, Marvin Covey, Newell Craig, Arthur Crostwaite, Charles Declercq, Robert Delington, Irvin Eckel, Ole Fleming, Carlos Frink, Frank Fox, Clem Fry, William Guesswein, Roy Hadler, Arthur Hansen, Arthur L. Hanson, Charles Hanson, Christian Heggelund, Henry Hendrickson, Robert Higgins. Edward Hilber, Clarence Holland, Willis Hopkins, Virgil Horton, William Hustedt, John Jacobeck, Bernard Jens, Perry Jones, Montie Kane, Frank Kelly, John Kelty, Gibert Kitts, Deane Knapton, Harry Knight, William Knudsen, Alfred Kohl, Floyd Laird, Henry Lemmin, Leonard- Liberty, John Mason, Percy Merrill, Charles Meyenberg, Arthur Miller, Lester Mittels adt. Va entine Moszkiewicz, Fred Oisen, William Pacholke, Eari Patterson, Orville Patterson, Hobert Peep, Albert Pocallus, Roland Piehn, Fred Prein, Anson Price, Elmer Sbertole, Joseph Schmitz, Robert Smith, John Sorlin, Arthur Sparks, Calbert Sparks, Olin Thompson, Alvin Voelker, Roy Wall, William Weber, Louis Weideman, George Welk, Edward Welsh, Joseph Wilcott, Eimer Williams, Walter Williams, Winford Wolf, Wayne Wyman

"Marshfield (WI) News & Wisconsin Hub" Thursday 30 Aug 1917 p 1

# BADGER SOLDIERS LISTED ON BOARD LINER TUSCANIA

ELMER WILLIAMS, corporal, Kenosha.

# VALE'S MEN LAST OUT OF FRANCE

107th Supply Train Officially Announced to Arrive on Virginian on Next Monday Morning.

## ALL SAW HEROIC SERVICE

Formal Orders of the War Department
Announces This as the Last Unit to
Sail for the State—Milwaukee
Planning Grand Review.

#### Excerpt:

Privates: Rudolph A. Hultenius, Hans Anderson, Francis E. Anderson, Lynn Anderson, Harold W. Bresnahan, Harvey Earl, Lawrence Garglas, Frank E. Hanna, Floyd S. Mill, Neal F. Hopper, Fred Jahnke, Henry M. Kleist, Michael J. McGinn, Fred Mitchell, Victor J. Novak, Robert F. Riley, Otto Romanek, George Roskos, Edward Schmidt, George Schunk, William Seltrecht, Frank H. Tanking, Norbert Tyson, Elmer Williams, John J. Yung, August Zura, Henry W. Huettin, Claude Forbes, Dominico Nicolaza.

"Green Bay (WI) Press-Gazette" Friday 8 Feb 1918 p 7

# ISTS OF 'LIVING' RELIEVE ANXIETY

Govenment Wires First Official Reports Regarding Survivors, of the Tuscania Disaster.

## PARENTS ARE OVERJOYED

Relatives of Soldiers Smile as They
Hear That Their Sons Are Safe—
'Elmer Williams' First Name—
Lists Are Still Coming.

#### LIEUT. VALE IS SAVED.

At four o'clock the message came announcing the name of Lieutenant Asbury H. Vale among the list of the survivors of the Tuscania. His name was the last to be sent over the wires up to this hour.

#### KENOSHA SITEVIVORS

The following men who were listed as members of the Kenosha companies, are reported as saved up to three o'clock this afternoon and the lists are still being received by cable and telegraph:

Corporal Hale Tolleth,
Corporal Allen A. Williams,
Private Frances E. Anderson.
Private Harold W. Bresnahan.
Private Lawrence Garglas.
Private Victor J. Novak.
Private George Roskos,
Private George Schunk.
Private Elmer Williams.
Private John J. Yung.
Private August Zura.

"Kenosha (WI) News" Saturday 9 Feb 1918 p 1

# PAYS TRIBUTE TO HIS SOLDIERS

Captain Asbury Vale Urges
People of Kenosha to Pay
Every Possible Honor
to 107th Supply Train.

## ALL "EXCELLENT" IN ARMY

Captain Sends Deep Regret That He
Cannot Return with His Men and Intimates That He May be Back
About the Fourth of July.

Excerpt:

251057, Harry P.; Werner, 251015, Henry W.; Williams, 251023, Allen E.; Williams, 251018, Elmer W.; Williams, 28-5391, Edward; White, 189682, Clarence; Yung, 251040, John J.; Zimmer, 282965, Frank E.

"Kenosha (WI) News" Friday 16 May 1919 p 18

## Kenoshans Attend a Tuscania Dinner

Thirty Wisconsin Survivors Meet at Milwaukee and Recount Anniversary

Milwaukee-(AP)-A night of terror aboard the Tuscania when the ship was struck by a German torpedo near the coast of Ireland were revived Sunday by 30 Wisconsin boys who were part of the contingent of Wisconsin and Michigan national guardsmen aboard the vessel.

They attended the anniversary dinner of the Tuscania Survivors association and indulged in reminiscences of the sinking of the troopship ten years ago Sunday, and expressed disgust with stories of the catastrophe.

Capt. H. J. Pettigrew, of Milwaukee, formerly of Oconto, who commanded Company D, 197th Supply, took Irvin S. Cobb and other writers to task. The survivors claim that only three tord pedos were fired, the first probably 1. taking effect.

10

Among those attending the dinner were Elmer Williams, Kenosha; Chas. e Jacobson, Waupaca; R. B. Pierce, Cudly ally; James Chilson, Waukesha; E. C. y Boemhke, Waukesha; H. V. Vandern. burg, Mukwonago; William Jacobson, is Neenah; Fred A. Scholey, Kenosha; Eric R. Galpin, Appleton; R. L. Leer, Waupaca, and E. E. Mitchell, of e. Hartford. Ralph Wescott is presiy. dent.

"Kenosha (WI) News" Monday 6 Feb 1928 p 1

Elmer Williams, 5929 Thirty-eighth avenue, spent yesterday in Milwaukee where he attended a banquet at the Maryland hotel in honor of the survivors of the Tuscania. Yesterday was the tenth anniversary of the disaster of the Tuscania.

"Kenosha (WI) News" Monday 6 Feb 1928 p 4

## Tuscania Torpedoed 11 Years Ago Today; One Kenoshan Lost

torpedoed off the coast of Ireland. Amout 35 Kenosha men were aboard. All were saved except Corporal Arthur C. Junker.

Today most of the survivors are back in Kenosha. Corporal Junker is asleep in his last rest on the coast of Ireland.

Commemorating this event, a banhotel, Milwaukee, tonight. Several Kenoshans will attend. Among them are Elmer Williams, 6929 38th avenue; Fred A. Scholey, Paramount Fuel com-- avenue.

channel, between Ireland and Scot- shan, Corporal Junker.

Eleven years ago today just after land. Suddenly there was a shock and dark the army transport Tuscania was a blast. The ship was torn open amidship, where the torpedo had The submarine found its mark. escaped.

Although only a little more than ten miles off shore, land was hardly discernible. It was just after 6:30 o'clock.

Confusion was Sirens shrieked. straightened into order. Boats were quet will be held at the Republican lowered, and distress signals were sent out. Elmer Williams was taken off the sinking ship by a destroyer.

Days passed before any accounting was taken. The roll of the 107th pany, and Frank Tanking, 7238 31st Supply Train, of which the Kenoshans were members, was called. There were It was on the night of February 5, feeble answers and for some there were d 1918, that the Tuscania was struck. no answers at all. About 210 never of k It was proceeding along the north answered. One of them was a Keno-de

"Kenosha (WI) News" Tuesday 5 Feb 1929 p 1

try.

31 Kenoslians Aboard

Kenosha men who were on the "Tuscania" that fateful night of Feb. 5, 1918, when an enemy submarine torpedoed it off the coast of Ireland are:
Hans Thorvald Anderson, Ernst Bolton, Claude Forbes, Lawrence Garglas, Floyd Hill, Rudolph August Holtenius, Fred Jahnke, Henry Kleist, Fred Mitchell, Otto Nelson, Victor John Novak, Louis Regner, Robt. F. Riley, Norbert Tyson, Asbury Vale, Elmer Williams, John Joseph Yung, August Zura, Henry Huetten, Frank M. Lane, Edward Wm. Schmidt, H. Earl, Frank H. Tanking, Fred A. Scholey, Otto Mowrey, Roy Stevenson, Leo Hopper, Paul Bussa, Francis Anderson, Harold Bresnahan.

While many Kenosha veterans have already made reservations for the affair, others are just now making reservations.

Chairman Hill announced today that he is handling the reservations here and that he can be reached by telephone either at 8032 or at 8751.

"Kenosha (WI) News" Saturday 1 Feb 1930 p 7

addresses on the adoject.

A number of Kenosha survivors of the sinking of the troopship Tuscania led by Erick Anderson and Elmer Williams last night attended the twelfth annual anniversary of the sinking in a banquet of the Tuscania Survivors' association at the Republican hotel, Milwaukee. Members of the association from all over the state and from many parts of the country, attended.

"Kenosha (WI) News" Thursday 6 Feb 1930 p 7

## Tuscania Men to Relive Days of '18 Sinking

#### Kenosha Veterans on Ship Torpedoed Going to Convention

Kenosha will join with Milwaukee when more than 100 survivors of the torpedoed troop transport Tuscania will meet in Milwaukee February 5 to celebrate the fourteenth anniversary of their rescue from one of the World war's major sea disasters.

In Kenosha there are 31 members of the division that was on hand the Tuscania at the time, and many of these are planning on attending the meeting in Milwaukee at the Randolph hotel,

The Kenoshans are Henry M. Kleist, Norbert M. Tyson, Frank Tanking, H. Anderson, August Zura, Otto Mowry, Elmer Williams, Karl Hultenius, Rudolph Hultenius, Hodgeson Vale, Claude Forbes, Henry Huetten, Frank Lane, Edward W. Schmidt, Ernest Bolton, Harvey Earl, Lawrence Garglas, Fred Johnke, Louis Ed. Regnier, Robert F. Riley, Fred Mitchell, Otto Nelson, Victor J. Novak. Dominic Leonetti, Harold Bresnahan, Ray Stephenson, William Seltrecht, Henry Werner, Leo Hopper, Floyd Hill, and Fred A. Scholey.

"Kenosha (WI) News" Thursday 14 Jan 1932 p 3

Mr. Elmer Williams of Fulton street attended a banquet at the Haryland hotel in Milwaukee on Friday evening, Feb. 5th, in honor of all survivors of the boat Tuscania. It will be the 14th anniversary of the disaster of the Tuscania.

"Kenosha (WI) News" Saturday 6 Feb 1932 p 10

#### List Kenosha Survivors

Here are the members of the Kenosha chapter of the Tuscania Survivors association as they are listed by Fred A. Scholey:

John Mitchell, Wm. M. Garner, Peter Stoiber, Henry Kleist, Norbert Tyson, Frank Tanking, H. Anderson, August Zura, Otto Mowrey, Elmer Williams, Carl Hultenious, Rudolph Hultenious, Hodgeson Vale, Claude H. Forbes, Henry W. Huetten, Frank M. Lane, Edward Schmidt, Ernest Bolton, Harvy Earl, Lawrence Garglass, Frad Johnke.

Louis Regnier, Otto Nelson, Fred Mitchell, Victor Novak, Dominic Leonetta, Harold Bresnahan, Fred Scholey, Wm. Seltrect, Henry Werner, S. Anderson, Leo Hopper, Floyd Hill, C. W. Knaup, Roy Stephenson, Albert Larson, Robert F. Riley, Michael J. McGinn.

<sup>&</sup>quot;Kenosha (WI) News" Saturday 4 Feb 1933 p 11

## Report Legion Drive for Jobs

#### Committee Sessions Hear Employment Report, Plan Tuscania Session Meet

Two committee meetings at the American Legion memorial building Thursday night brought forth reports on the comparative success of the current campaign of the Kenosha post to seek employment for all ex-servicemen in private industry and on plans for attendance by Kenoshans of the coming nation convention of the Tuscania Survivors Association.

At the committee meetings, Post Commander Charles T. Werner announced that members of the local Legion post have been invited to attend and participate in open house festivities which Saturday, February 1, will signal the opening of the new club house of the Charvin Post of the American Legion in North Chicago. Commander Werner urged all Kenosha legionnaires to visit the new headquarters of the North Chicago post at 616 Foss Park avenue.

#### Reports on Job Drive

As chairman of the Kenosha post committee on unemployment, Paul Saftig Thursday evening reported that the recent and current campaign to secure employment for exservicemen has produced possible permanent placement for 22 veterans. Saftig also reported that

numerous others have secured employment through the campaign but that complete reports from local industries are still unavailable.

In a statement to the committee which includes Commander Charles T. Werner, Fabian Monfils, John Milkent and Frank Harvell, Saftig revealed that much of the success of the unemployment campaign is attributed to the cooperation of Kenosha industrialists and to the aid given the committee by the Kenosha offices of the state employment service.

#### Plan Tuscania Events

In another committee session at the memorial building Thursday evening an unofficial committee, including Frank Tanking, Fred Scholey, George Stephensen, Hans Anderson, Charles Knaup, and Elmer Williams, discussed local plans for representation at the annual national convention of Tuscania disaster survivors. The convention will be held in Detroit, Mich., February 7, 8 and 9.

Several of Kenosha's 26 survivors of the Tuscania disaster will attend the national convention. For those Kenoshans who are unable to attend the national event in Detroit, a similar program will be conducted at the clubrooms of the Cudworth post of the American Legion in Milwaukee on the same dates as the national session. The event in Milwaukee will be a state gathering of Tuscania survivors.

"Kenosha (WI) News" Friday 31 Jan 1941 p 7

Application for a marriage license was made on Thursday afternoon by Elmer W. Williams and Miss Elsie Emma Caroline Kuball, both well known young people of Kenosha. The Rev. Mr. Buenger is to perform the marriage ceremony on next Wednesday.

"Kenosha (WI) News" Friday 17 Sep 1920 p 9

#### Kuball-Williams.

Miss Elsie Kuball, daughter of Mrs. A. Kuball of St. Joseph, Mich., became the bride of Elmer W. Williams, son of Mr. and Mrs. F. Williams of Kenosha, in a pretty ceremony at the Friedens Evangelical Lutheran Church at 6:30 o'clock Wednesday evening. The Rev. Carl Buenger read the marriage rites.

Miss Kuball wore a navy velour tailleur and chapeau of navy duvetyn. Her flowers were a corsage of tea roses. Miss Alice Williams, sister of the groom, acted as bridesmaid. She wore a frock of navy charmeuse and portrait hat to match. Emil Kuball of St. Joseph, Mich., brother of the bride, acted as best man. Miss Medora Williams sang "Oh, Promise Me," just before the ceremony.

Following the service at the church a reception was held at the home of the groom's parents, 452 Edward street. Supper was served to thirty guests. Pink and white appointments were used.

Mr. and Mrs. Williams have gone to Michigan for their honeymoon. They will receive their friends at 765 Elizabeth street after October 15th.

<sup>&</sup>quot;Kenosha (WI) News" Thursday 23 Sep 1920 p 3

## Kuball-Williams Kaelber-Greening.

Two interesting weddings will take place at the Friedens Evangelical Lutheran Church at 6:30 o'clock this evening when Miss Elsie Kuball will become the bride of Elmer Williams. The Rev. Carl Buenger will read the ceremony.

The Rev. Mr. Buenger will also read the nuptial rites for the wedding of Miss Emily Marie Kaelber and Harry J. Greening which will take place at the church at 7:30 this evening.

Marriage of Elmer William Williams & Elsie Emma Kuball – 'Kenosha (WI) News" Wednesday 22 Sep 1920 p 3

Son:

### **Robert Earl Williams**

in the U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007

Name	Robert Earl Williams [Robert Williams]
Gender	Male
Race	White
Birth Date	2 Jan 1923
Birth Place	Kenosha Keno, Wisconsin
Death Date	Jun 1987
Father	Elmer W Williams
Mother	Elsie Kuball
SSN	357128266
Notes	Nov 1941: Name listed as ROBERT EARL WILLIAMS; 31 Dec 1987: Name listed as ROBERT WILLIAMS

https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryui-

 $\frac{content/view/41530707;60901?tid=\&pid=\&queryld=7c52053c3d3d5b28890cb1e258c2e7e3\&\_phsrc=hFB69318\&\_phstart=successSource$ 

SERIAL NUMBER   1. NAME (Print)		OI	RDER NUMBER
N 271 ROBER	T FARL WI	LLIAMS	12501
(Fire	t) (Middle)	(Last)	
2. PLACE OF RESIDENCE (Print)	1/	1	T
P.O. BOX 273 VV	INTHROPHARBOR	LAHE	LULINO
(Number and street)  FINE PLACE OF RESIDENCE	(Town, township, village, or city)  E GIVEN ON THE LINE ABOVE WILL	(County) DETERMINE LOCA	(State) L BOARD
JURISDICTION; LIN	E 2 OF REGISTRATION CERTIFICATE	WILL BE IDENTIC	AL
3. MAILING ADDRESS			
Dame			
(Mailing a	ldress if other than place indicated on line 2. If same inser		
4. TELEPHONE	5. AGE IN YEARS	6. PLACE OF BIRTH	
YES	19	senos	ha
- 0./-	DATE OF BIRTH	(Town or e	ounty)
LION 843	Van 2 1923	Misco	nsen
(Exchange) (Number)	(Mo.) (Day) (Yr.)  WILL ALWAYS KNOW YOUR ADDRESS	(State or ec	untry)
The Colores of Party Will	OLA SIPOB NOTO	3 Henthros	Herber
8. EMPLOYER'S NAME AND ADDRESS	warmy, i. v. wif a for	20.	A . C .
of the state of th	- ataii ma	Olica	0000
avous	outous, in.	nyago	eun
9. PLACE OF EMPLOYMENT OR BUSINESS	, 200.	10	010
	. In Chesan	nake	ull
Chumber and street or R. F. D. number	the facility of the same of th	(County)	(State)

DESCRIPTION OF REGISTRANT							
RAC	Œ	HEIGHT (Approx.)		WEIGHT (Approx.)		COMPLEXION	
White	-	5'/01/2" EYES		155 HAIR		Sallow	
Wille						Light	-
Negro		Blue	and the second	Blonde		Ruddy	
		Gray		Red		Dark	
Oriental		Hazel		Brown	-	Freckled	
		Brown		Black	AP AP	Light brown	
Indian		Black		Gray		Dark brown	
				Bald		Black	
Filipino							
Scar on end of index fugle on right hand. Red mark on right hand.							
Marieda R. Lemke							
Registrar for	Registrar for Local Board 3 (Signature of registrar)						
		(/		Number)	(City o	r county) (St	tate)
Date of registration will 30, 1942							
		Lake	Count	y -	097		
				•	003		
Legion Home Local BOARD) North Chicago, Ulinois							
(The stamp of the Local Board having jurisdiction of the registrant shall be placed in the above space)							
U. S. GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICE 16c-21630-1							

WWII draft registration of son Robert Earl Williams - https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryui-content/view/300445421:2238



From left: Edgar's father Franklin Luman Williams, Edgar's sister (Franklin's daughter) Laura Minnie Williams Graves0, Edgar's paternal grandmother (Franklin's mother) Dorcas Mason Williams & Laura's daughter Marian Graves - Find A Grave 149606199



Franklin Luman Williams - <a href="https://www.ancestry.com/mediaui-viewer/tree/110730838/person/220081443018/media/e3a35e46-f447-4d0f-8543-489c9f8dea27">https://www.ancestry.com/mediaui-viewer/tree/110730838/person/220081443018/media/e3a35e46-f447-4d0f-8543-489c9f8dea27</a>

#### Mother:



Mary Kriegsmann Williams - https://www.ancestry.com/mediaui-viewer/tree/110730838/person/220081443019/media/9a12b2ae-7dc5-40b3-b4da-d574baea776e

# Kenoshan Dies at Evanston

Long Illness Fatal for Mrs. Mary Williams, 80

Mrs. Mary Williams, 80 years, widow of the late Franklin Luman Williams and a native of Kenosha, died at St. Francis hospital in Evanston, Ill., Friday night following a long illness.

She was born in Kenosha on October 27, 1861, the daughter of the late Mr. and Mrs. John Kriegsmann. She was educated in the schools here and has spent her lifetime in Kenosha.

On April 30, 1888, she was united in marriage to Franklin L. Williams. Mrs. Williams attended the Congregational church and was a member of the Royal Neighbors of America.

She is survived by three sons and five daughters, Raymond C. Williams of Kenosha, Elmer W. Williams of Winthrop Harbor, III., Luman F. Williams of Kenosha, Mrs. C. W. Thomas of Joliet, III., Mrs. Glen Graves of Coalinga, Cal., Mrs. George Drysdale of Waukegan, Mrs. George Buse of Dubuque, Ia., and Mrs. Fred E. Dupons of Evanston. She is also survived by 16 grandchildren and one great-grandchild. Her husband preceded her in death on February 6, 1942.

#### Former Kenoshan Dies

Mrs. Cleo Thomas, 60, a former Kenoshan, died at her residence in Joliet, Ill., this morning following a prolonged illness. She was born Katherine Williams in Chicago, Aug. 10, 1890, and came to Kenosha as a child. She married Cleo Thomas in Oct., 1920, and moved to Joliet at that time. Surviving besides her husband are two sons, William, Barrington, Ill., and James, at home; two daughters, Mrs. Ruth Andersen, Rockford, Ill., and Betty Rood, Barnum, Minn.; and three grandchildren.

"Kenosha (WI) News" Thursday 24 Aug 1950 p 8





Sister Catherine/Ktherine Nell Williams Thomas (1899/1900 – 1950) - https://www.ancestry.com/mediaui-viewer/tree/7240767/person/1569239007/media/fee5f290-935e-4e75-8fa5-cc82ee9bb374

Application for a marriage license was made Monday afternoon by Cleo W. Thomas, 621 Newell street and Miss Catherine Nell Williams, 452 Edward street.

"Kenosha (WI) News" Tuesday 4 Oct 1921 p 3

U.S., Passport Applications, 1795-1925 for Raymond Charles Williams

Passport Applications, January 2, 1906 - March 31, 1925 > 1916-1917 > Roll 0317 - Certificates: 30501-31100, 28 Jul 1916-04 Aug 1916

30646 NOTE.—This form is to be filled out in do g retained in the files of the office in which it is executed and the to the Department. (FORM No. 176.—CONSULAR.) Fee for Passport...... (Corrected January, 1915.) Fee for administering oath and preparing passport application... 1.00 DEPARTMENT PASSPORT APPLICATION Nº 1287 NATIVE. Issued. I, RAYEOND CHARLES WILLIAMS , a NATIVE AND LOYAL CITIZEN OF THE United States, hereby apply to the Department of State, at Washington, for a passport for myself, zoronnymick by mry noise. \_\_\_\_\_\_, and minor children, as follows: , born at \_\_\_\_\_, on the \_\_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_\_, 1\_\_\_, and \_\_\_\_\_ born at \_\_\_\_\_ on the \_\_\_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_, 1\_\_\_, and I solemnly swear that I was born at ...... Kenoshg ....., in the State

		III The State
ofWiscons	in on or about the	22 day ofJuly, 18.91 ;*
that my father )	native /	22 day ofJuly, 18_91 ;*
(haskand) is a	anagentized citizen of the	United States; that be is now residing at
Kenosha, Wis.	for the purpose of	Standard Cil Co., Section Kanager that I am domiciled in the
T. 1. 1.0	the purpose of	Section Lanager that I am domiciled in the
United States, my permane	nt residence being at	Kenosha in the State
ofWie	, where I follow the occu	upation of automobile business .
that I last left the United S	States on the 14 day	Varcb 1915,† and am now
Hotel	des Augustins.	1 915, and am now
temporarily sojourning att	rue de l'Isly, Paris	That I am the bearer of Passport No. 51525
issued by Sts:	te Department on the	day of Feb. 1915
that I intend to return to th	he United States within two	with the purpose of residing
and performing the duties of	f citizenship therein; that I ha	we not applied elsewhere for a United States
passport or for consular regis	stration and been refused.	provide disculate for a United States
		pereinafter named for the following purpose:
(Name of cour	ntry.)	Commercial business
Englar		······································
(Name of cour	ntry.)	(Object of visit.)
(Name of cour	ntry.)	(Object of visit.)
	OATH OF ALLEG	SIANCE.
Further, I do solemn	ly ewent that I will	
States against all enemies, for and that I take this obligate me God.	oreign and domestic; that I wit tion freely, without any ment	and defend the Constitution of the United ill bear true faith and allegiance to the same; al reservation or purpose of evasion: So help
	n	
	)re	238 51306 12 B hus les Williams.
de Administration		Conference assets
	OATH OF ALLEG	GIANCE
Further, I do solem	nlu omoon di di T	
States against all enemies, and that I take this obliga- me God.	foreign and domestic; that I was ation freely, without any ment	and defend the Constitution of the United ill bear true faith and allegiance to the same; al reservation or purpose of evasion: So help
		aumonol & but Ve W. W.
	μ.	(Signature of applicant.)
American Embassy	At Peris	aymond & has by Williams.
	Paris	Λ
	atParis	Λ
	Paris	Λ
Sworn to before me the	Paris	Λ
	Paris	July 1916 R. Caren

[OVER.]

#### DESCRIPTION OF APPLICANT.

Age:24 years.	1	Mouth:medium
Stature:5 feet,11 inches, Eng.		Chin: round
Forehead: high		Hair:brown
Eyes: blue		Complexion: fair
Nose: straight		Face:oval

A duplicate of the photograph to be attached hereto must be sent to the Department with the application, to be affixed to the passport with an impression of the Department's seal. An extra copy should be filed with the application retained in the office in which it is made.



Brother Raymond Charles Williams (1891-1968) applies for a passport in Paris France, on 5 Jul 1916 – plans to stay 2 years – as WWI breaks out -

https://www.ancestry.com/imageviewer/collections/1174/images/USM1490\_317-0243?pld=339682



Sister Laura Minnie Williams Graves (1893-1960) with husband Glenn Onoka Graves - https://www.ancestry.com/mediaui-viewer/tree/7240767/person/-1135632645/media/736494b6-c75a-4cc6-81dc-4a2c9fa6b1a1



Linked to sister Medora Sophia Williams Drysdale (1896-1989) – captioned "1951 engagement part" - https://www.ancestry.com/mediaui-

 $\underline{viewer/tree/7240767/person/1569239023/media/da31e4ef-5adb-4b9f-9365-130747daad4c}$ 

Medora W Drysdale in the Florida, U.S., Death Index, 1877-1998

Name	Medora W Drysdale
Race	White
Age at Death	92
Birth Date	12 Apr 1896
Death Date	10 Jan 1989
Death Place	Hillsborough, Florida, United States

https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryuicontent/view/2546002:7338?ssrc=pt&tid=7240767&pid=1569239023

# MEDORA WILLIAMS TO WED GEORGE DRYSDALE WED.

Local Young Man to Marry Kenosha Girl at First Congregational Ch., Kenosha

#### TO LIVE IN WAUKEGAN

Miss Medora Williams, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Franklin Williams of Kenosha, Wis., will be married to George Drysdale, son of Mr. and Mrs. Robert Drysdale of North Sheridan road, Waukegan, tomorrow, September 12th.

The wedding will take place at the First Congregational church at Kenosha at 4 p. m. 'The young couple will be attended by the bride's sister and Harry Whyte, uncle of the groom, of this city.

Miss Williams is one of Kenosha's prominent young women and is a musician of note. She is a singer in the Congregational choir of Kenosha. Mr. Glenn Graves of this city is a sister of Miss Williams.

Mr. Drysdale has lived in Waukegan all of his life having graduated from the city and high schools here. He is now employed as Chicago city salesman for the Mack Whyte company of Kenosha, Wis. He is a nephew of Whyte Brothers of this city.

Mr. and Mrs. Williams will return to Waukegan after their wedding trip. They plan to make their home here.

#### DRYSDALE

Memorial services for Medora W. Drysdale, 92, of Tampa, formerly St. Petersburg, who passed away Tuesday, will be held at John Knox Village Chapel Friday at 3:00 p.m. with Dr. Phillip Zinn, Chaplain, John Knox Village, and Rev. James Harvester officiating. Interment will be at a later date at Northshore Garden of Memories, Waukegan, Illinois. Mrs. Drysdale was a member of the Royal Neighbors and is survived by one son George W. Drysdale, Manila, Phillipines. Friends will be received at the funeral home Friday 1:00-2:00 p.m. C.E. PREVATT FUNERAL HOME 9750 N. 56th St. Temple Terrace 988-7371

Obituary of Medoa Williams Drysdale – "Tampa (FL) Tribune" Friday 13 Jan 1989 p 121

#### WILLIAMS-BUSE NUPTIALS.

Miss Alice Williams Becomes Bride of George Buse of Dubuque, Iowa,

Miss Alice Caroline Williams, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Frank L. Williams, 452 Edward street, will become the bride of George S. Buse, son of Mr. and Mrs. John F. Buse of Dubuque, Iowa in a ceremony to be performed at the First Congregational church at 4 o'-clock this afternoon. The church will be decorated with palms, ferns and flowers. Rev. H. T. Sell will read the service;; Mrs. William A. Hartwig will play the wedding march; and Mis: Medora Williams, sister of the bride, will sing "Because." Another sister Miss Frances Williams, will be maid of honor and the bridegroom will be attended by his brother, Edwin Buse of Dubuque. The bride will wear a gown of caramel shaded georgette with platinum beads and black lace hat. She will carry a shower bouquet of roses and valley lilies. The maid of honor will wear a frock of rust colored georgette and black late hat. She will carry roses.

Immediately following the ceremony at the church, supper will be served to thirty-five guests at the home of the bride's parents. Roses will be used to carry out an appointment motif of pink and white. Among the out-of-town celebrants will be Mr. and Mrs. Glen Graves of Waukegan, George Drysdale of Waukegan, Edwin Buse of Dubuque and Mr. and Mrs. Cleo Thomas of Madison.

The couple will go south on a wedding trip and will be at home at 2844 Central avenue, Dubuque, after June 1 Miss Williams is popular in local social circles and has the best wishes of hosts of friends.

Marriage of sister Alice Caroline Williams (1897-1976) to George Silzer Buse – "Kenosha (WI) News" Saturday 29 Apr 1922 p 3

## Frances W. Dupons

Frances W. Dupons, 81, Glenview, Ill., died Tuesday at Ravenswood Hospital in Chicago.

The daughter of the late Franklin and Mary (Kriegsman) Williams, she was born on April 4, 1900 in Kenosha.

She moved to Evanston, III. following her marriage to Fred H. Dupons on April 8, 1933 in Kenosha.

She was a member of the First Congregation! Church in Evanston.

She is survived by a daughter, Mrs. Robert (Mary) Minch, Northbrook, Ill.; a sister, Mrs. George (Medora) Drysdale, Tampa, Fla., and two grandchildren.

She was preceded in death by her husband on Feb. 18, 1976, and by three brothers and three sisters.

Obituary of sister Frances Williams Dupons (1900-1981) – "Kenosha (WI) News" 30 Dec 1981 – Find A Grave 227850994

### **Luman Williams**

Luman F. Williams, 65, 6049 44th Ave., died at Memorial Hospital Monday night following a long illness.

Born in Kenosha on July 28, 1902, he was the son of the late Mr. and Mrs. Frank Williams. He attended Kenosha schools.

On May 1, 1925, he married Miss Lydia Languer.

He was employed by the Frost Co. for 44 years as a tool designer, retiring on Jan. 1 of this year.

Mr. Williams was a member of St. Mary Lutheran Church. He was a member of the Frost Co. Twenty Year Club.

Survivors include his widow and two sons, Carl L. and Franklin A., both of Kenosha. He is also survived by two grandchildren and by a brother Raymond, Kenosha, and three sisters, Mrs. George (Madora) Drysdale, Waukegan, Mrs. Alic Buse, Dubuque, and Mrs. Fred (Frances) Dupons, Evanston.

He was preceded in death by a brother, Elmer, and by two sisters, Mrs. Catherine Thomas and Mrs. Laura Graves. WILLIAMS—Funeral services for the late Luman F. Williams of 6049 44th Avenue who passed away July 8th, will be held on Thursday, July 11th at 10:30 a.m. from the Hansen Funeral Home, interment following in Sunset Ridge Memorial Park. Friends may call at the Hansen Funeral Home after 4:00 p.m. on Wednesday. Memorial remembrances may be made to St. Mary's Lutheran Church.

Obituary of brother Luman Franklin Williams (1902-1968) – both from "Kenosha (WI) News" Tuesday 9 Jul 1968 – obituary on p 8 (left) & funeral arrangements p 18 (right)

#### Lydia Williams

Lydia Williams, 90, 4303 75th St., died Wednesday afternoon (Aug. 25, 1993) at Kenosha Hospital and Medical Center.

Born in Russia on Feb. 24,



1903, she was a daughter of the late Carl and Christina Langner.

She attended Racine schools. On May 1, 1925, she mar-

Williams ried Luman F. Williams and they moved to Kenosha. He preceded her in death on July 8, 1968.

For 25 years she worked at St. Mary's Lutheran Church.

She was a member of the church and of its Friendly Center and Ladies Aid & Helping Hands.

Surviving are two sons, Carl L., Orland Park, Ill, and Franklin A., Kenosha, and five grandchildren.

Preceding her in death were two brothers and four sisters.

Hansen Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

WILLIAMS—Funeral services for the late Mrs. Lydia Williams who passed away Wednesday, August 25th, will be held Saturday, August 28th at 11:00 A.M. from St. Mary's Lutheran Chapel. Interment will follow at Sunset Ridge Memorial Park. Friends may call on Saturday from 10:00 A.M. until time of service at the Chapel. Hansen Funeral Home is serving the family.

Obituary of Luman's wife Lydia Langner Williams (1903-1993) – both in "Kenosha (WI) News" Friday 27 Aug 1993 – obituary (left) on p 4 & funeral arrangements (right) p 34

**Abbreviations:** 

<mark>b = born</mark>

d = died

F: = Find A Grave (www.findagrave.org)

NOK = next-of-kin

Name: Elmer William Williams

Name variations:

Military:

On Tuscania: 107th Supply Co. B - corporal

Serial number: 251,018

Entered service from: Kenosha, Kenosha WI

Sailed on "Tuscania" as: Elmer William Williams

Next-of-kin on "Tuscania": mother Mrs. Mary Williams, 452 Edward St., Kenosha WI

Returned from war on: "Virginian" May 1919 Sailed on return ship as: Elmer W. Williams

Next-of-kin on return ship & rank: father Frank L. Williams, 452 Edward St., Kenosha WI (cpl, Co. B, 107th Supply Train)

World War I draft registration (1917): as Elmer W. Williams - b. 24 Jan 1895 Kenosha WI; res: 452 Edward, Kenosha WI. Single. Brakeman for Chicago North Shore & Milwaukee Railroad, between Milwaukee & Evanston. Tall in height, medium build. Card signed E.W. Williams

National Tuscania Survivors Association (1939): Box 93, Winthrop Harbor IL World War II draft registration (1942): as Elmer William Williams - b. 24 Jan 1895 Kenosha WI; res: Winthrop Harbor, Lake II. Mailing address: Box 273, Winthrop Harbor, Lake II. NOK Elsie Williams, no address. Employed by Skokie Petroleum Co., North Chicago, Lake II. Height" 6'1" – 240 lbs.

Veterans Administration Military Index:

Enlisted: 26 Jul 1917 Discharged: 29 May 1919

Address: 876 – 8th Ave., Kenosha WI

Rank/unit: corporal, Co. B, 107<sup>th</sup> Supply Train

#### Birth & death:

Born: 24 Jan 1895 Kenosha, Kenosha WI Died: 19 Jan 1958 Winthrop Harbor, Lake IL

Find A Grave record: 79535881 – presence on Tuscania indicated in text

Burial location: Beach Park, Lake IL Cemetery: Pine View Memorial Park

Tombstone: veteran flat: Illinois Cpl Co B 107 Suppy Tn WWI

Father: Franklin Luman Williams, 2 Jan 1864 Berlin, Rensselaer NY – 6 Feb 1942 Kenosha, Kenosha WI. Son of David Fundy Williams & Dorcas Ann Mason. Buried in Green Ridge Cemetery, Kenosha, Kenosha WI.

Find A Grave: 149606199

Mother: Mary Kriegsmann Williams, 27 Oct 1861 Kenosha, Kenosha WI – 19 Jun 1942

Evanston, Cook IL. Daughter of John Kriegsmann & Kathrine Lindemann.

Find A Grave: 149606201 Parents' marriage: 1889

Spouse: Elsie Emma Kuball Williams, 16 May 1891 Stevensville, Berrien Co. MI – 30 Jun 1975 Winthrop Harbor, Lake IL. Daughter of Karl William Kuball (1849-1901) & Augusta Henriette Fredrika Huebner (1853-1941). Emma Kuball lived with her brother Otto Kuball in Kenosha, Kenosha WI in 1920. The census was conducted 12 Jan 1920. Elsie, 27 MI, was a

cutter at an underwear company. - Elsie & Elmer lived in Kenosha WI until 1936 when they moved to Lake Co. IL.

Spouse Find A Grave: 79535728

Marriage: 22 Sep 1920 Kenosha, Kenosha WI.

#### Children:

Robert Earl Williams, 2 Jan 1923 Kenosha, Kenosha WI – 10 Jun 1987 Winthrop Harbor, Lake IL. SSN 357-12-8266. Served as an S Sgt in US Army in WWII. Husband of Eileen Marion Hacker (1930-2013, F: 131013096), the daughter of William Hacker & Marion Meisenheimer. Robert & Eileen married on 19 May 1951. – Buried in Mount Olivet Memorial Park, Zion, Lake IL. F; 77490881

#### Siblings:

- Catherine/Catharine/Katherine Nell Williams Thomas, Aug 1889 IL [1900 census] but also found as 1900 24 Aug 1950 Joliet, Will IL. Married on 12 Oct 1921 in Kenosha, Kenosha WI to Cleo Whitney Thomas (1893-1975, F: 172486727). Cleo is buried with wife Elizetta H. Cleveland Thomas Eaton in Memorial Park Cemetery, Skokie Cook IL.
- Raymond Charles Williams, 22 Jul 1891 Kenosha, Kenosha WI [Jul 1890 in 1900 census] 8
   Oct 1968 Kenosha, Kenosha WI. Husband of Elsie (1893-1974, F: 152147681). Buried in Sunset Ridge Memorial Park, Kenosha, Kenosha WI. F; 152147683
- Laura Minnie Williams Graves, 23 Sep 1893 Kenosha Co. WI [Sep 1892 in 1900 census] 10 Apr 1960 San Luis Obispo Co. CA. Wife of Glenn Onoka Graves (1889 OH 1969 CA, F; 105576549), whom she married 25 Nov 1913 in Kenosha Co. WI. Buried in Santa Cruz Memorial Park, Santa Cruz, Santa Cruz CA. F: 105576738
- Medora Sophia Williams Drysdale, 12 Apr 1896 Kenosha, Kenosha WI [1900 census] 10
  Jan 1989 Hillsborough Co. FL. Wife of George Whyte Drysdale (1896-1983, F: 210167167)
  whom she married 12 Sep 1923 in Kenosha, Kenosha WI. Buried in Northshore Garden of
  Memories, North Chicago, Lake IL. F: 210167211
- Alice Caroline Williams Buse, 18 Jun 1897 Kenosha, Kenosha WI 9 Nov 1976 Dubuque, Dubuque IA. Wife of George Silzer Buse (1897 IA – 1961 IA, F; 172417866) whom she married 29 Apr 1922 in Kenosha, Kenosha WI. Buried in Linwood Cemetery, Dubuque, Dubuque IA. F; 155885725
- Frances Louise Williams Dupons, 4 Apr 1900 Kenosha, Kenosha WI 29 Dec 1981 Chicago, Cook IL. Wife of Frederick Hannahs Dupons (1896-1976, F: 226588921), whom she married 8 Apr 1933 in Kenosha, Kenosha WI. Buried in Green Ridge Cemetery, Kenosha, Kenosha WI. F: 227850994
- Luman Franklin Williams, 28 Jul 1902 Kenosha, Kenosha WI 8 Jul 1968 Kenosha, Kenosha WI. Married Lydia Langner (1903 Russia 1993 WI) on 1 May 1925. According to their obituaries, both are buried in Sunset Ridge Memorial Park, Kenosha, Kenosha WI but are not on Find A Grave as of 15 Jul 2023.

#### Notes:

Family tree at: https://www.ancestry.com/family-tree/person/tree/7240767/person/1569239018/facts

#### Pre-war:

Wartime:

Post-war:

Obituary:

Social Security number:

Censuses:

1900 Kenosha, Kenosha WI – conducted 1 Jun 1900

Frank L. Williams, 36 NY, Jan 1864, parents b. NY, married 11 years, teamster

Marry, 39 WI, Oct 1861, parents b. Germany, gave birth to 7 children, 7 are living

Katherine, 11 IL, Aug 1889, at school

Raymond, 10 WI, Jul 1890, at school

Lora, 8 WI, Sep 1892, at school

Elmer, 5 WI, Jan 1895

Madora, 4 WI, Apr 1896

Alice, 3 WI, Jun 1897

Francis, 2 months WI, Apr 1900 [female]

John Kriegsman, 81 Germany, Apr 1819, parents b. Germany, widowed, emigrated 1848, in US for 52 years, naturalized [father-in-law]

1905 WI state census – Kenosha, Kenosha WI

Frank Williams, 41 NY, parents b. NY, Standard O. [Oil] agent

Mary, 43 WI, parents b. Germany

Kath, 15 IL

Raymond, 14 WI

Laura, 12 WI

Elmer, 10 WI

Moose, 9 WI [Medora]

Alice, 8 WI

Frances, 5 WI

Luman, 3 WI

1910 Kenosha, Kenosha WI – 452 Edwards St.

Frank L. Williams, 46 NY, parents b. NY, in 1<sup>st</sup> marriage, married 21 years, agent, oil company

Mary, 48 WI, parents b. Germany, in 1st marriage, gave birth to 8 children, 8 are living

Catherine N., 19 IL, T----, cotton mill

Raymond C., 18 WI, ---, automobile shop

Laura M., 16 WI, cotton mill

Elmer A., 15 WI, driver, oil wagon

Madora S., 14 WI Alice C., 12 WI Frances L., 10 WI Newman F., 7 WI [i.e. Luman Franklin]

1920 Kenosha, Kenosha WI – Edwards St. – record is faint, blurry & often illegible – occupations are mostly guesses
Frank L. Williams, 55 NY, parents b. NY< agent, Standard Oil [?]
Mary, 58 WI, parents b. Gerrmany
Katherine, 29 IL, saleslady, ---- shop
Elmer, 24 WI, Standard Oil
Medora, 23 WI, electrical work, auto factory
Alice, 22 WI, clerical work, underwear factory
Frances, 19 WI, tester (?), auto factory
Luman, 17 WI, apprentice machinist, lamp (?) factory

1930 Kenosha, Kenosha WI – 6903 – 30<sup>th</sup> Ave. Elmer W. Williams, 35 WI, father b. NY, mother b. WI, age 25 at 1<sup>st</sup> marriage, truck driver, petroleum, WWI veteran Elsie E., 37 MI, parents b. Germany, age 27 at 1<sup>st</sup> marriage Robert E., 7 WI

1940 Benton Tsp, Lake IL – same house in 1935 Elmer Williams, 45 WI, truck driver, oil company Elsie, 49 MI Robert, 17 WI

1950 Winthrop Harbor, Lake IL Elmer W. Williams, 55 WI, partnership, oil products company Elsie E., 57 MI Robert E., 27 WI, never married, partnership, oil products company